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Bill Type and Number:   2013-423
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor:
Date of Introduction: June 25, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: R; TEU; F
Date of Analysis: June 28, 2013
Type of Action: Surplus Declaration; Conveyance Approval; Agreement Approval; Ordinance Code Waiver
Bill Summary: The ordinance  declares a parcel of real property (RE# 120822-0100) near the intersection of Lone Star Road and Mill Creek Road in council District 1 (the “Pond Site”) to be surplus to the needs of the City; approves and authorizes the Mayor and Corporation Secretary to execute a Quitclaim Deed to convey the Pond Site to Mill Creek, L.L.C., at no cost so as to allow Mill Creek, L.L.C. to reconfigure the Pond Site to accommodate the drainage needs of the adjacent 44.67 acre parent tract owned and being developed by Mill Creek as a single family community, as well as the continuing drainage needs of the City related to the Lone Star Road improvements; the ordinance approves and authorizes the Mayor and Corporation Secretary to execute the 
Drainage Easement Agreement granting to the City a drainage easement over the Pond Site; the ordinance waives the provision of Section 122.424 (Appraisal/Assessed Value over $25,000) of Chapter 122 (Public Property), Ordinance Code, so as to allow conveyance of the Pond Site to Mill Creek, L.L.C. at no cost.
Background Information: The subject pond site parcel is a 5.88 acre parcel acquired by the City for the construction and maintenance of a “pond site” as part of the Lone Star Road Improvement Project.  Said “pond site” was subsequently constructed by the City to hold surface water runoff and storm water drainage and retention from Lone Star Road Improvements.  The City presently maintains the subject pond site as a cost of approximately $3,000 per year.  The area surrounding the subject pond site parcel is presently underdeveloped.  The remoteness of the subject pond site has attracted various types of criminal activity, including, but not limited to, dumping, trespassing and burning, thus exposing the City to additional maintenance costs, as well as significant potential personal injury liability.  Mill Creek, L.L.C., which owns the adjacent property, is in the process of developing the adjacent 44.67 parent tract, and other abutting property, into a single family community.
Policy Impact: Public Works/Real Estate
Fiscal Impact: Minimal
Analyst: Jackson
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